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Craig, Sondra

From: Sommerfield, Arthur - DOT <Arthur.Sommerfield@dot.wi.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 5:34 PM
To: Craig, Sondra; Elsen, Nikki; Acklin, Tim
Subject: RE: Notice of Hearing to Vacate a Portion of Street (Revised)
Attachments: 20241023133348360.pdf

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. ***  

 
Ms. Elsen, 
 
Thank you for providing the aƩached noƟce. We appreciate the opportunity to review and provide input. 
 
The SW Region objects to the vacaƟon of right-of-way (ROW) along Chestnut Place in the City of La Crosse and idenƟfied in the 
aƩachment. This secƟon of roadway was built in conjuncƟon with a WisDOT jughandle interchange project, so the department 
has a more significant interested in maintaining this ROW as originally plaƩed. The Department’s ramp terminals uƟliƟze this 
ROW and any changes to these ramps will impact this ROW. AddiƟonally, there are drainage issues that occur in this area with 
the road flooding during certain Ɵmes, this ROW may be needed in the future to help address these issues. Furthermore, we 
have a Major Highway Project occurring in the City of La Crosse, a part of this project is the planned replacement of the Medary 
Overpass Bridge. AlternaƟves for the replacement of this bridge have not been finalized, but at least one opƟon to be 
considered is moving the structure to the west on a new alignment. This alternaƟve and possibly others will affect our jughandle 
interchange and ramps at this locaƟon, so as previously menƟoned this ROW will be a necessary part of these potenƟal 
soluƟons. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Art Sommerfield P.E. 
Planning Supervisor 
SW Region 
(608) 785-9952 
 
 
Art Sommerfield P.E. 
Planning Supervisor 
SW Region 
(608) 785-9952 
 


